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Tuesday, March loth.
These Frenchmen have deceived me, and after keep-
ing me several days in suspense, I have been obliged to
break with them. I shall not say what I think, but after
all there is a remedy. I have made a bargain with the
sourd et muet, and we only wait for a passage to sail for
Leghorn. He can print the book alone in about four
months, and I will make such an arrangement as shall
enable me to take him with me to Leghorn, should it be
necessary, and we will pass the hot months near the sea.
I have come to this decision because if he should get sick
or fail in any way, I could take the sheets already printed
and go on to Paris with a loss of two days at any time,
and I think the chance of his continuing to work worth
more-than the risk, and I find Florence will print for
little more than half the price of Marseilles, and Paris
is still dearer, and because the man has excellent recom-
mendations, is a good workman, and puts all his papers
in my hands as a pledge. Besides I shall enquire at Leg-
horn and Pisa, and hope to find one or two assistants.
Let William go and see M. Molline immediately and
state the fact that I have found the sourd et muet^ and am
on my return—request him to get the papers ready, which
I will take at all hazards, as it is much cheaper in Italy
than in France, and which will always be safe. Do this
in order to save time, which is now getting to be impor-
tant to us. I shall sail to-morrow in a brig of Genoa for
Leghorn. At least they say they will sail to-morrow. The
passage is uncertain. I may precede this letter, or I may
be two days getting to you. I think however to reach
home Tuesday or Wednesday next, which will make an
absence of three weeks. I have not had a line from you,

